Labour Party Conference 2005, Composite 8

“Conference notes that the ODPM required all local authorities in England to submit, by the end of July, their proposals for meeting the Decent Homes standard and that the outcome of this process, summarised by the ODPM on August 2nd 2005, confirms the strong support amongst council tenants and elected councillors for direct investment in council housing and that many authorities, particularly where tenants have expressed strong support for ‘retention’ or voted No to transfer, PFI or ALMO, are now put in an impossible position and the government needs to respond positively to the tenants’ choice to remain with the council.

Conference welcomes the report by Shelter (September 2005) calling for more investment in social housing.
Conference notes the report from the House of Commons Council Housing group that documents the broad base of support amongst tenants, councillors, trade unions and MPs for the ‘fourth option’ for council housing as an alternative to privatisation and notes the call from the Audit Commission for government to ‘Review the housing subsidy system’.

Conference re-affirms its commitment to a ‘level playing field’ ensuring that funds available for stock transfer will be equally available to Councils to give tenants real choice and provide a long term future for council housing and calls on government to provide the ‘fourth option’ of direct investment to council housing as a matter of urgency.”
Passed overwhelmingly on September 29 2005
